



Sierra Nevada Figure Skating Club Meeting Minutes for July 14, 2025 6pm-7pm

Mission

The purpose of the Club shall be to support and encourage participation and interest in all phases of ice skating, nationwide, as well as in Nevada and the Lake Tahoe Region, and to carry out the policies of the United States Figure Skating Association.

Meeting started: 7/14/25 6:02pm

In attendance: Hillary Reilly, Laura Landgraf, Kathleen Krieger, Karen Viel, Jia Feng, Karen Freeman, Joanie Malarchuk

Absent:

President: Call to order and opening remarks.

- Welcome new board member, Jenny
- Excel Nationals! - Ivy placed 7th, top ten second year in a row. Isabella placed 12th. Eastyn is national champion!
 - Put up excel banner to celebrate, include adult nationals for winners.
Include any qualifiers as well. Aim to order banner by August 1
- Group photo of all club members - can we do a group photo on club ice?
- Excel banners - last club banner was done by a parent. This year only qualifiers will be on the banner.
 - Separate adult nationals banner will include Ali and possibly include Kurtesha
- Halloween skate a thon planning

- Hilary to reach out to Cam for ice time and locker rooms
- Date is Sunday 10/26/25
- Fundraising committee update
 - Parrish Hayward and Amanda Marvel volunteered at annual meeting. Hilary to send out email for more volunteers.
 - Possibly to get them to head up for fundraising for skate-a-thon, Only 8 kids participated last year, Get learn to skate kids involved in the fundraising as well

Vice President: Add Fundraising Committee, Jr. Board (Laura Landgraf)

- Jr board just transitioned. First meeting was 7/12/25

Secretary: Jenny Janeka

- Motion to approve by Laura, second by Karen

Competition (Hillary):

- More Post-Mortem - will apply to be excel again. Need fundraising to make event profitable.
- Can we be a vendor at excel nationals for merch? If its close is it possible to sell? Kathleen to ask.

Treasurer: Bank Balance Status (Jia Feng)

- Emailed bank statement. About \$9k more than same time last year.

Coaches Liaison: (Joanie Malarchuk)

- Judges stand for next year? (EJ will build, we just pay for material or get donated) - EJ built mock judges stand. Can we get materials at a discount or donated? EJ gets a discount at Lowes. EJ estimated between \$500-\$800. Romas dad has construction company - maybe get a discount through him?

- Can we get Home Depot to donate materials? Or discount?
 - Storage? Need to ask the rink if there is a place there to store it.
- Jia to forward email to Hilary from IRS regarding refund.
- Club table with Club info at the rink periodically during Learn To Skate - Include levels and club info.
 - Maybe week 4 or 5 so parents aren't overwhelmed with LTS just starting
 - Possibly invite LTS kids to skate with academy kids
 - Joanie to help make pamphlets together for table

Membership Chair: Membership numbers, renewal updates. (Kurtresha Worden, absent Update by Hillary)

- 69 active members - people still need to renew

Test Chair: Testing update (Anne Inda (absent) /Laura Landgraf)

- No update

Safe Sport (Christine Strickler (absent))

- Per Hilary - Christine to start reaching out to coaches that are not in compliance

Add Additional Agenda Items Here:

Dirk has volunteered to pay for QBO (QuickBooks Online). Hilary made a motion to approve. Jia and Karen to second.

Jenny to setup new accounting email address and QBO account. Jenny work with Jia to get the bank attached and Jia training on QBO.

Meeting adjourned at 6:53pm